
It has been a challenging start to the 
year since our last newsletter.  There 
have been many positives and 
improvements but also we have also 
had some difficult situations where our 
service has been affected.  The main 
difficulty being the issues experienced 
by our Dispensary in the past few 
months.  We had nearly a third of our 
workforce struck down with Covid just 
after Covid rules were relaxed.  This 
was not due to our processes or 
infection control rules but down to the 
affects of the public rule changes and 
how this had affected the general 
population as a whole.  That was 
exasperated by the reduction of 
working days due to the bank holidays 
and supply issues from our main drug 
supplier.  The practice would like to 
offer our sincerest apologies to any of 
our patients affected and thank you all 
for your understanding and patience 
during this difficult time.  We  put 
several measures in place to rectify this 
issue.  Including employing new staff,  
substantial overtime on weekends and 
evenings, using locum dispensers to 
increase our workforce and changing 
our medicine suppliers.  These 
changes will take time to take full effect 
but I would like reassure you all that we 
have made significant changes to 
ensure that we get the service back to 
the level that it should be. 

We have also recruited in other areas 
including increasing the number of 
receptionists we have, new nurses and 
a new GP in Dr Chris Ireland.  We also 
have a new Advanced Nurse 
Practitioner joining us shortly.  We are 
also delighted to announce that we 

have been successful in our application 
to open a pharmacy at the Probus 
site.  This will be a valuable addition to 
the practice and provide an important 
local service to the village and our 
patients.  This will be situated in our 
brand new building expansion which 
will have several new theatres to help 
with the increased surgical demand 
and new treatment and consultation 
rooms too.  This expansion will allow 
us to future proof the practice and 
surgical centre and give us the capacity 
to continue to improve our service for 
our patients.  Work will commence on 
this project hopefully in the Autumn.   

We have also undergone a CQC 
inspection where the practice was 
praised for our service and for the 
plans we have implemented and for 
what we have planned for the future.  It 
was a proud moment for all involved to 
know that our hard work was 
recognised and that the changes and 
care we are giving was of a high 
standard.   

We are also delighted to announce that 
we have been made a Green Pioneer 
Practice with the many Green 
Initiatives we have launched at the 
practice and surgical centre. We are 
proud to be seen as one of the leading 
Green NHS organisations as we play 
our part in achieving the NHS net zero 
ambition. 

Finally, we are also pleased that we 
have restarted our PPG group.  I would 
like to thank everyone who expressed 
an interest in joining the Patient 
Participation Group and I apologise 
that we were unable to allow everyone 

to join as we had to keep the number to 
a manageable amount.  This will allow 
us to have the platform to share our 
plans and performance regularly with 
our patients and also listen to the 
feedback from you, our patients. 

On behalf of the Partners, Practice and 
Surgical Centre I would like to thank-
you for your continued support.  The 
support we have had on social media 
and in feedback within the practice has 
been humbling and overwhelming.  We 
will strive to continuously improve and 
will give our utmost attention to the 
really pressing areas of the business to 
ensure that the wellbeing and 
experience of our patients is of a 
consistent high standard. Thank-you so 
much for your support and 
understanding during some difficult 
moments and we continue to be proud 
to be part of this wonderful community. 

Spencer Casey 
Business & Strategic Manager 

The Probus Surgery doors are open 

from 08.00am - 6.30 pm and our 

telephone lines available from 

08.30am until 6.00pm Monday to 

Friday (excluding bank holidays) 

You can also follow our 

Facebook page for regular 

practice news and health 

information updates 

@probussurgerycornwall 
Don’t forget we also have our new 

practice website: 
probussurgery.co.uk 
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What a year we have had so far at Probus Surgery! 

By that start of 2022 the national covid vaccination programme was well underway 

with Spring Boosters available for those eligible. Life has started to resemble a 

new normality for us all with lockdowns and social restrictions becoming a more 

distance memory. The impact of the pandemic is still very present amongst our 

practice workforce with staff required to test twice weekly and isolate when 

positive. This has had a knock-on effect on the delivery of our service and 

response times. We would like to extend a sincere thank-you to all of our patients 

who have remained patient and kind throughout these difficulties and an official 

apology to all of our patients affected in some way by this. 

Following the practices accreditation as an Armed Forces veteran friendly practice 

in November last year, the practice has continued to work with Active Plus to 

support our veteran patients. Whilst we are currently without a Social Prescriber, our new Care Coordinator 

Rebecca can work with any veteran patients wishing to access this support. In February we 

registered with the Breastfeeding Network as a Breastfeeding Friendly Practice, pledging our 

commitment to ensure patients visiting the practice feel supported to feed their baby during 

their visit. The reception area has a privacy screen for those who prefer to use it, which is 

located next to the baby weighing scales. During February, a number of staff members completed Domestic 

Abuse training to better adapt the practice to support patients coming forward with circumstances of domestic 

abuse. A pathway was introduced to help receptionists safely triage conversations where domestic abuse has 

been highlighted and guide them to provide the appropriate care for our patients. Since then, 

many patients have come forward and been supported by our Care Coordinator to access 

specialist support services who can help. 

In March this year, the practice and local community came together to collect donations of 

medicines, bandages and blankets which were delivered to the Ukrainian Embassy to help 

support the people of Ukraine. Staff were overwhelmed by the local support and high volume 

of donations that were left at the surgery in such a short space of time (photo on the right). In 

April we launched our new website which has seen a complete overhaul with updated 

information on our services, local services, and self-help options for patients to make 

informed decisions and manage their healthcare. The website has also increased options for 

patients to request specific services such as requesting a routine appointment, sick/fit notes, 

prescription requests, and administration queries.  

Over the last few months our Communications Lead has been working towards re-introducing 

our Patient Participation Group following the breakdown of the previously established group around the 

start of the pandemic. Patients were invited to register their interest to join either the face-to-face or 

virtual group, and following a selection process, our first face-to-face group meeting took place at the 

start of July. This meeting provided a very positive start for the newly established PPG and suggests a 

future of a mutually beneficial relationship between patients and the practice to discuss service delivery, 

plans for the future, and patient feedback. Anyone who would like to be considered for the waiting list for 

the face-to-face group, or to join the virtual group and mailing list to receive meeting minutes and 

resources can do so by completing this form: https://forms.office.com/r/BxvZFRQ1pH (also available by scanning the above QR 

code with a smart phone device).  

Since July Cornwall Fire & Rescue Service have started working in partnership with 

Probus GP Surgery to offer free Home Safety Visits. The proposed visit is designed 

to help reduce the risk of fire and accidental injuries in your home. The visit will 

include a chat to help identify any fire safety and wellbeing issues. They will ensure 

that you have working smoke alarm(s) within your home and where you do not, 

they will supply and fit 10-year smoke alarm(s), free of charge. Cornwall Fire & 

Rescue Service will call to arrange a visit and please be reassured that all 

members of staff wear uniform and carry the appropriate ID. 

Practice Stats: 

Current number of registered patients 
=  9217 

Incoming calls answered = 22, 449 

Appointments = 16, 425  

(9,760 face-to-face) 

Patients seen on the same day = 5671 

Non-attenders: 695  

Home visits = 43 

Prescriptions raised = 20, 226 

Items dispensed = 41, 216 

These figures are for  
March - May 2022 

https://forms.office.com/r/BxvZFRQ1pH
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Our team have been dedicated to implementing improvement 

plans to allow the practice to meet patient needs and to 

communicate information more effectively. These plans are a 

work in progress and we really appreciate all of the support and 

engagement we have had both on social media, in-person and 

on the practice website. We believe that utilising the 

technologies and skills we have available to our team is the best 

way we can reach all of our patients and supply them with the 

best standard of healthcare possible. Thank you for bearing with 

us whilst the whole team has adapted to some of these changes. 

Message from Dr Smithson: 

I hope you are all enjoying the summer and having some well 

deserved relaxation time. Whilst thinking about the sun I wanted 

to use this opportunity to discuss some skin tips. Many of us 

have several moles and most of these are completely harmless. 

Here are some of the signs to look out for in moles: 

1. Itching and changing in sensation 

2. Bleeding 

3. Getting larger or more raised 

4. Changing colour, multiple colours or getting darker 

5. A mole that looks different to the others or unusual to you 

Moles can change with time and often this is harmless but if you 

have any concerns or notice any of the above  please feel free to 

send photos in via our footfall on the website and if we feel 

necessary we can arrange an appointment for your mole to be 

checked. 

As much as we love to see the sun and get our vitamin D, 

remember the sun can be detrimental on the skin. Aside from 

increasing your risk of skin cancers it can age the skin, 

increasing wrinkles and causing pigmentation spots and actinic 

keratosis (bits of crusty sun damage skin often seen on the face 

and scalp). To get the right balance remember when outdoors to 

use a high factor cream on the face and scalp as well as the rest 

of the body and you can still get damage on cloudy days and in 

England! If you do get sunburn as well as applying after sun 

remember to drink extra water 

as it will draw fluid to the skin 

surface and away from the rest 

of the body causing dehydration 

and leading to the horrible 

achiness and fatigue.  

Finally remember to moisturise 

all year round. A good emollient 

helps to strengthen the skins 

barrier and reduce dryness, 

eczema, chances of leg ulcers 

and soothe any itchiness.  

 

Get to know our newer staff members: 

Dr Chris Ireland 

Dr Chris Ireland qualified at St George’s Medical School, 

London. With a keen interest in sports medicine from early in his 

career, he pursued electives in trauma surgery in New York, 

junior doctor training through orthopaedics and emergency 

medicine before studying Sports and Exercise Medicine at the 

University of Wales alongside his local GP training. 

As well as working part-time at Probus, he currently practices in 

the NHS Musculoskeletal Interface Service and works as an 

Associate for the National Institute of Health Research. He has a 

specialist interest in musculoskeletal injuries and their non-

surgical management. Dr Ireland is available to see patients on 

Mondays and Thursdays. 

Dr Lavanya Muthaiyan 

Dr Muthaiyan is originally from Chennai, India. She moved to 

Cornwall in 2004 and worked with many specialities at Royal 

Cornwall Hospital Treliske from 2005. She has a special interest 

in respiratory medicine and gained 2 years’ experience as a 

respiratory registrar before she completed her GP training. Dr 

Muthaiyan enjoys spending time with her two lovely children. 

She also enjoys Indian cooking and cleaning. Dr Muthaiyan is 

available to see patients on Mondays, Wednesdays, and 

Fridays. 

Rebecca Rowe - Care Coordinator 

Rebecca joined the team in January and has been steadily 

building her caseload to provide support and a sign-posting 

service to patients who have been identified by the team as 

vulnerable or require further support that Primary Care has 

traditionally been unable to offer. 

Rebecca works closely with our Safeguarding Lead, to help 

protect patients in some of the most vulnerable times of their 

lives. Rebecca does this by coordinating with other services such 

as Housing, Social Care, Care Homes, First Light (Domestic 

Abuse Service), and Mental Health services. Rebecca is also 

involved in the coordination of End of Life and palliative patients 

alongside other community services. Rebecca’s role is to support 

patients to manage their healthcare and empower them to make 

positive changes and to aid initial contact with the appropriate 

specialist services. 

Emily Poulter - Communications Lead 

Emily started at the Practice as a medical secretary in 2021. In 

December Emily moved across to focus on Communications 

work within the practice. Some of the projects Emily has worked 

on so far includes reintroducing the patient newsletter, carrying 

out improvement works to the new practice website, it’s 

Facebook page, and introducing a staff bulletin and mental 

health at work initiative. Emily is also the first point of contact for 

patient feedback. Dr Murthy & Dr Smithson during a 

Covid Vaccine Clinic at Probus 
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In the dispensary at Probus it has 
been a very busy period, we have 
taken on 2 new members of staff who 
are very enthusiastic additions to the 
team and there has been a change to 
one of our ordering systems.  
In June we dispensed 18,000 items 
which is a record number of 
prescription items for Probus 
dispensary. We usually dispense 14000-15000 
prescription items per month. 
We have had disruptions with our medication deliveries 
due to the driver’s staff sickness and the recent heatwave. 
We are also looking into new wholesaler options to try to 
improve our supply of medication to our patients. 
As a team we thank you for being patient with us 
throughout this unprecedented busy period at probus 
surgery.                            Jenna, Dispensary Team Lead 

Patient notice for requesting repeat prescriptions: 

The previous process of requesting repeat prescriptions by 
email to prescriptions.probussurgery@nhs.net is no longer 
in place. Anyone who has tried to use this method in the 
last month or so will have received an automatic response 
explaining the new method of using our website to submit 
a secure contact form.  

This will help to streamline processes and aid Dispensary 
staff to deal with requests and queries more efficiently.  

Alternatively, requests can be sent using the NHS App or 
by handing in the repeat slip or written request. 

 

FREE DELIVERY SERVICE 

Prescription deliveries are made to the following locations 
on weekdays: 

• Tregony (Post Office) 

• Roseland Parc 

• Summercourt Surgery (Memorial Hall) 

• Grampound Road (Shop) 

• Ladock (Shop), Sticker (Londis) 

• Tresillian (Shop - 
Mary's Pasties) 

• Probus Garage  

• Grampound Village 
Store.  

In addition, a delivery 
service is available for 
patients who are 
housebound. For more 
information regarding this 
service please contact the 
dispensary. 

 

Dispensary telephone line  
(01726 882745, Option 2)  

is available on working days between  
8.30am-11am & 3pm-6pm  

to answer queries or concerns regarding your 
prescription. 

Registered patients with up-to-date mobile 
numbers on file will receive a text message 
when their prescription is ready to collect.  

Please keep your contact details  
up-to-date. 

Pharmacy GP Dispensary 

Has an onsite Pharmacist who 
is responsible for the running 
of the pharmacy 

The GPs are responsible for 
the running of the dispensary 
but are not physically in there 

Any NHS prescription can be 
dispensed 

Only patients from the surgery 
who do not live within a mile 
of a pharmacy can get their 
NHS prescriptions dispensed 

The pharmacist can give 
advice on minor ailments and 
medication queries 

 Quicker access to the GPs to 
resolve any prescription 
queries e.g. alternatives for 
out of stock items, queries 
around doses 

Certain medication can be 
purchased 

  

The pharmacist can supply 
some medications that would 
normally require a prescription 
for certain conditions 

  

The pharmacist can give an 
emergency supply of 
medication if someone has 
run out/lost their regular 
medication and is unable to 
get a prescription from the GP 

  

Repeat Prescriptions: 

Please note: requests for repeat medication cannot be 
taken over the telephone.  

You can submit requests on the website, by post, or by 
dropping your repeat prescription slip into the surgery. 

You must allow a minimum of 5 full working days  

for your request to be processed 
(excluding weekends and Bank Holidays). 

You can order up to 10 days in advance.  

If you do not collect your prescription within 4 weeks it will 
be removed from the shelf. 

As of the 1st April 2021 prescription charges are £9.35 per item. 

What is the difference 
between a pharmacy and 
a GP dispensary? 
Carla, one of our Clinical 
Pharmacists who works 
alongside our on-call acute 
care team has produced 
this table to explain the 
core differences between a 
pharmacy and GP 
dispensary. 
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There are three ways to get in touch with us.  

It’s no secret that GP surgeries have been busier 
than ever. That’s why there are now more ways to 
get in touch with us. You can:  

• Use an online form on the website 
at probussurgery.co.uk/online-requests/.               
It’s convenient and secure and can save you 
time. Our team will respond within 2 working 
days.   

• Call us during surgery hours - Monday to 
Friday, 8:30am-6pm on 01726 882745 

• Come into the surgery during working hours, 
Monday to Friday, 8:30am-6pm 

Pick the option that suits you best.  

No matter how you choose to get in touch with us, 
whether it’s using an online form, calling or visiting, 
you’ll get the help that’s right for you.         

Please remember, when visiting the surgery, you still 
need to wear a face covering and maintain social 
distancing to protect vulnerable patients from 
Coronavirus infection.   

Getting back to you  

No matter how you get in touch, you’ll get the help 
that’s right for you.     

We may:      

• Arrange a phone consultation  in the first 
instance 

• Book a face-to-face appointment for you  

• Send you a text message, for example, asking 
for a photograph (where appropriate)  

• Refer you to another service who are better 
equipped to help 

However we respond, you can rest assured that 
we’re looking after your needs in the best way 
available to us.  

Parents, carers and young people 

If you are a parent or carer, you 
can use our online form for your 
children or those you care for.  

Help us, help you  

When requesting care, whether 
online, by phone or in person, it 
helps us if you explain what’s 
wrong. This ensures you get the 
care you need at the right time 
from the right person – for 
example, from the doctor or 
nurse who normally treats you. It 
also helps our medical team to 
prioritise those who need care 
most.   
If you prefer not to say – for 
example, when talking to our 
reception team – they will always 
respect your privacy. However, 

it’s an important part of their job to ask, so thank you 
for your support with this.   

 

Please also tell us if:    

• You would prefer us to talk with you by phone, 
or face-to-face, and your reasons for this 

• You need to speak to a particular person 
because they have treated you before  

• There are certain times of day when you can’t 
talk, for example you are at work, at school or 
college  

• You need English to be interpreted, you need 
help from another person at your appointment, 
or if you have other communications needs 

We will do our best to meet your needs in the way 
you would like, but please bear in mind that if you 
are unwell, our priority will be to ensure you receive 
care quickly.    

Help from your local pharmacy team  
Your local community pharmacist and their team can 
help and support with minor illnesses. As dedicated, 
qualified health professionals, and experts in 
medicines, they can offer clinical advice, 
consultations and over the counter medicines to help 
safely manage a wide range of minor health 
concerns. Many pharmacies also offer a range of 
new NHS clinical services including blood pressure 
testing. You can find your nearest community 
pharmacy on the NHS website at www.nhs.uk/
service-search/pharmacy/find-a-pharmacy  
For urgent medical help  

If you have an urgent medical problem and you’re 
not sure what to do, NHS 111 can help.  

Call or go online, 111.nhs.uk. 

For life-threatening emergencies, dial 999. 

Talk to us  
If you would like any further information, please 
speak to us next time you’re in touch.    

https://probussurgery.co.uk/online-requests/
http://www.nhs.uk/service-search/pharmacy/find-a-pharmacy
http://www.nhs.uk/service-search/pharmacy/find-a-pharmacy
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 For patients who are unfamiliar 

with our new website, the above 

image is what it looks like. 

For a video demonstration of how to 

navigate the website, please use the 

following link Patient Video (Evolution) - 

YouTube  or search “Patient video 

(Evolution) - Footfall” On YouTube.  

 The Practice Information 

section on the left-hand side bar 

provides details various details about 

the Practice including clinics and 

services, prescriptions, the practice 

boundary, and details about the 

teams. Back at the Home page, the 

Self-Help section provides 

information for how to self-treat 

common minor ailments at home, as 

well as details of local pharmacies 

and minor injury units. The 

Appointments and Prescriptions 

sections provide information 

regarding what services are available 

at the Practice and how to request 

them. General Enquiries section 

provides various details for how to 

register or update your details with 

the Practice. The Wellbeing section 

provides various links to local 

specialist services. The Covid-19 

section provides up-to-date 

information and advise for patients 

with pre-existing conditions and those 

at high-risk. Finally, a selection of 

Health Reviews are available to 

complete on the website.  

 We’re really proud of the vast 

improvements made from our 

previous website and hope that the 

new design provides more efficient 

access and support for our patients. 

  

 

 

 

The following are some of the secure 

online contact forms  available to 

complete on our website: 

• Register for online services 

• Get help for any health problem 

• Ask Reception a Question 

• Contact the Practice 

• Feedback 

• Prescription Question 

• Cancel an appointment 

• Repeat Prescription Request 

• Test Results Request 

• Medical Report Request 

• Sick / Fit Note Requests 

• Track/Request a Referral 

• New Patient Registration 

• Change Personal Details 

• Summary Care Record Opt Out 

• Register a Carer 

The free NHS app is a secure way for people to access NHS 

services. It lets you share your COVID-19 status, order repeat 

prescriptions, access 111 online, book appointments at your 

GP surgery, and access a range of NHS services. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uJBO1jibGUA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uJBO1jibGUA
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Probus Surgical Centre are entering an exciting and very busy time planning for our new theatres’, our own 

reception area and more consulting rooms in our brand-new building expansion. The new theatres will enhance our 

basket of procedures we offer at the Surgical Centre, and continue with reducing our waiting lists.   

The collaborative working relationship with The Royal Cornwall Hospital continues to provide Urology and 

Occuloplastic and Dental procedures at the Surgical Centre in Probus, and we continue to provide Urology, General 

Surgery and Orthopaedic procedures at our additional location in Penzance. I am also working on starting back up at 

in Liskeard Community hospital. Which would mean that we are operating centrally and, in the East, and West of 

Cornwall, providing care closer to patient’s home. 

We are entering a time of NHS adaptation and change with the new Integrated Care System (ICS) that has taken over 

from the Kernow Clinical Commissioning Group. Though we do not expect much change to the Surgical Centre, we 

are looking forward to working with the ICS. 

Our Surgical Centre website has recently been updated, and welcome you to have a look and let us know what you 
think. You can visit this at www.probusurgicalcentre.co.uk. The website provides information on what procedures we 
offer, patient and visitor information and about our surgeons and staff who work for us. 

We endeavour to provide the highest quality service possible and our ethos is to give you, our patients, an 

extraordinary experience when you choose to come here for 

your surgical procedure. We regularly receive positive feedback 

from patients sending us thank you cards and responses in 

patients Friends and Family Test comments and 

Questionnaires who want to tell us how great their experience 

was. Our staff love to read all the feedback. From myself and all 

the staff at Probus Surgical Centre, we would like to thank you 

for your continued support for the Surgical Centre.  

Kim Prowse, Surgical Manager 

Cornwall Medical Group (CMG) is an organic progression of Probus Surgical Centre who have been providing 

specialist day case NHS procedures since 1995.  CMG has created a tailored patient experience for the South West 

with some of the top national and local consultants and surgeons, with the aim of offering an exemplary 

experience.  Our two clinics are based here at Probus and at St Clare’s Medical Centre in Penzance.  CMG provides 

surgical, medical and bespoke procedures without the need to leave the county.  CMG believes that the residents of 

Cornwall should have access to the latest innovative procedures without the need to travel or pay for Harley Street 

prices.  We are extremely proud of our CMG business and would like to stress that this service does not in any way 

interfere or dilute the GP or Surgical service we currently provide.  However, it does increase the sustainability of our 

NHS services and allows us to invest in our traditional services with better technology, equipment and increased 

staffing levels.  0% finance options are also available making the services accessible and affordable.   

Please check out our website at www.cornwallmedicalgroup.com  

http://www.probusurgicalcentre.co.uk
http://www.cornwallmedicalgroup.com
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 Living with Covid-19: There are 5 things you can do to 
help yourself and those around you: 

1. Get vaccinated to reduce your risk of becoming 
seriously ill and to protect others. 

2. Wear a face covering in crowded and enclosed 
places. 

3. Let in fresh air when you meet others indoors, 
especially if they’re at high risk from Covid-19. 

4. Wash your hands regularly for at least 20 seconds. 

5. Stay at home and get tested if you have symptoms. 

Probus Surgery is no longer facilitating covid vaccinations. 

All patients can check details of their eligibility, and can 

book vaccination appointments on the website  

www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ or by calling 119 

Vomiting and diarrhoea: If presenting mildly D&V can be 

managed at home without medical help. For more 

information on how to manage the symptoms and when to 

seek more help visit,  

www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting 

Cervical cancer screening: In February the national 

Cervical Screening Campaign was launched, to highlight 

the benefits of cervical screening. The campaign 

encourages those eligible for screening - women and 

people with a cervix aged 25-64 - to respond to their 

cervical screening invitation letters and to book an 

appointment at their GP practice if they missed their last 

one. Two women die every day from cervical cancer in 

England.
 
Yet it is one of the 

most preventable cancers 

and getting screened can 

help stop it before it starts. 

Screening checks for 

certain types of the HPV 

virus that can cause cell changes to your cervix. Cell 

changes are easily treated and this prevents cervical 

cancer. For more information, visit  

www.nhs.uk/cervicalscreening  

Heart attack or cardiac arrest? Would you know the 

difference between a heart attack and cardiac arrest? 

Know what to do in these emergencies and help spread 

the word. https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/first-aid/cpr/  

Prostate cancer: Symptoms of prostate cancer do not 

usually appear until the prostate is large enough to affect 

the tube that carries urine from the bladder out of the 

penis (urethra). For more information on symptoms, tests 

and treatments, visit  

www.nhs.uk/conditions/prostate-cancer 

Signs of cancer: It’s important to be aware of any new or 

worrying symptoms. Although it’s unlikely to be cancer, it’s 

important to speak to a GP so they can investigate. 

Finding cancer early means it is easier to treat. For more 

information, visit  

www.nhs.uk/conditions/cancer/symptoms/ 

http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting
http://www.nhs.uk/cervicalscreening
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/first-aid/cpr/?fbclid=IwAR3Q8BC3q1dVBlxeByxfAHQQBCFz1FGxltWqQwMkGbE_JwjWWhVgEVJoxk4
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/prostate-cancer
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cancer/symptoms/
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Alzheimer’s Disease: is the most common cause of 
dementia in the UK. Dementia is the name for a group of 
symptoms associated with an ongoing decline of brain 
functioning. It can affect memory, thinking skills and other 
mental abilities. For mor information on signs and 
symptoms, getting a diagnosis, treatments and outlook, 
view www.nhs.uk/conditions/alzheimers-disease/ 

Bowel cancer: is a general term for cancer that begins in 
the large bowel. Depending on where the cancer starts, 
bowel cancer is sometimes called colon or rectal cancer. 
Bowel cancer is one of the most common types of cancer 
diagnosed in the UK. Most people diagnosed with it are 
over the age of 60. For more information on symptoms, 
when to seek medical advice, causes, screening, treatment 

and living with bowel cancer, can be viewed at 
www.nhs.uk/conditions/bowel-cancer/ 
 
Lung cancer: is one of the most common and serious 
types of cancer. Around 47,000 people are diagnosed with 
the condition every year in the UK. For more information on 
symptoms, types of lung cancer, treating lung cancer, and 
outlook can be viewed at www.nhs.uk/conditions/lung-
cancer/ 

Skin cancer: is one of the most common cancers in the 
world. Non-melanoma skin cancer refers to a group of 
cancers that slowly develop in the upper layers of the skin. 
Melanoma is a type of 
skin cancer that can 
spread to other organs in 
the body. For more 
information about these 
types of cancer, signs 
and symptoms, causes, 
diagnosis, treatment and 
prevention can be viewed 
at the following sites:  
www.nhs.uk/conditions/
non-melanoma-skin-
cancer/ 
www.nhs.uk/conditions/

melanoma-skin-cancer/ 
 
Stroke: A stroke is a serious life-
threatening medical condition that happens 
when the blood supply to part of the brain 
is cut off. Strokes are a medical emergency 
and urgent treatment is essential. The 
sooner a person receives treatment for a 
stroke, the less damage is likely to happen. 
If you suspect that you or someone else is 
having a stroke, phone 999 immediately 
and ask for an ambulance. For more 
information, visit  
www.nhs.uk/conditions/stroke/  

http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/alzheimers-disease/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/bowel-cancer/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/lung-cancer/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/lung-cancer/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/non-melanoma-skin-cancer/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/non-melanoma-skin-cancer/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/non-melanoma-skin-cancer/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/melanoma-skin-cancer/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/melanoma-skin-cancer/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/stroke/
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First Light: Safer Futures provides individuals with 

advice and support to become safe and to recover from 

the effects of domestic abuse and sexual violence. 

Brook Cornwall operates a free and confidential service 

for people of all ages in Cornwall and the Isles of 

Scilly, offering STI testing and treatment, contraception 

(including long-acting and emergency), pregnancy testing, 

and specialist young people’s services.  

Devon and Cornwall SARC provides help and support 
after rape or sexual assault for people in Devon, Cornwall 
and the Isles of Scilly. They do this through their sexual 
assault referral centres in Exeter, Plymouth and Truro. 
They offer medical assistance, forensic assessment, 
guidance, support and access to an Independent Sexual 
Violence Advisor (ISVA) through a single point of contact 
at 0300 3034626 or by filling in a short referral form. All of 
their staff are specially trained to support people who 
have been sexually assaulted. 

111: You should use the NHS 111 service if you urgently 
need medical help or advice but 
it's not a life-threatening situation. 

Call 111 if: 

• you need medical help fast 
but it's not a 999 emergency 

• you think you need to go to 
A&E or need another NHS urgent 
care service 

• you don't know who to call or 
you don't have a GP to call 

• you need health information 
or reassurance about what to do 
next 
For less urgent health needs, 
contact your GP or local 
pharmacist in the usual way. 

https://sarchelp.co.uk/exeter-sarc/
https://sarchelp.co.uk/plymouth-sarc/
https://sarchelp.co.uk/truro-sarc/
tel:0300%203034626
https://sarchelp.co.uk/get-help/
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Together for Families: Operate the Health Visiting 

service in Cornwall.  Find out more about the support 

they offer by viewing this link: www.cornwall.gov.uk/

health-and-social-care/childrens-services/health-

visiting-and-school-nursing/   

HANDi Paediatric App: gives up to date 

advice about common childhood illnesses and 

how to treat them. The app is available to 

download for free onto any Apple or Android 

smartphone or tablet. 

Understanding Dementia Better: is free 

online training for family and friends supporting 

someone with dementia. This informal session 

is practical, offering strategies, hints, tips and 

guidance. To find out more view: 

dementiaadventure.co.uk 

Cancer Care Map: is an online resource to help 

people living with cancer find care and support 

services in their local area, anywhere in the UK. People 

with cancer, their friends and family and healthcare 

professionals can search for any cancer-related service, 

free of charge. Visit www.cancercaremap.org 

Quit Smoking Support: Use the free NHS Quit Smoking 
app to help you quit smoking and start breathing easier. 

The app allows you to: 

• track your progress 

• see how much you're saving 

• get daily support 

If you can make it to 28 days smoke-free, you're 5 times 

more likely to quit for good! 

Diabetes & You: is a free online 

course for people newly diagnosed 

with type 2 diabetes. To find out 

more and sign up go to: 

www.healthycornwall.org.uk/training/

diabetes-and-you/  

NHS Weight Loss Support App: 
Download the free NHS Weight Loss 
Plan to help you start healthier eating 
habits, be more active, and start 
losing weight. 

The plan is broken down into 12 
weeks so you can: 

• set weight loss goals 

• use the BMI calculator to 

customise your plan 

• plan your meals 

• make healthier food choices 

• get more active and burn more 

calories 

record your activity and progress 

 

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing/
http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing/
http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/health-and-social-care/childrens-services/health-visiting-and-school-nursing/
dementiaadventure.co.uk
http://www.cancercaremap.org
http://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/training/diabetes-and-you/
http://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/training/diabetes-and-you/
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Outlook South West offers mental health therapy 
for anyone 16 and older who is worried, stressed, 
anxious, or has a low mood.  

You can self-refer by calling 01208 871905 or 
register online at  

www.cornwallft.nhs.uk/outlook-south-west  

Man Down 

provide informal 

peer-support 

talking groups all 

over Cornwall for 

men with mental 

health concerns. 

“Together we can end 

the stigma and reduce 

the number of male 

suicides in Cornwall”. 

To find out more including up-to-date meeting schedules, 

visit: www.mandown-cornwall.co.uk 

Georgia’s Voice is a 
charity hosting small, 
free, confidential 
support groups for 
young women with 
mental health 
concerns. Offering a 
safe place to come 
and talk, listen and 
just be. Locations 
include Truro, St 
Austell, Newquay and 
St Stephens. 

Some ways to take 5 
steps to wellbeing to 
help alleviate 
loneliness: 

1 - Connect: Whether 
online with friends or 
family, or face-to-face 
for a coffee or a walk - try to make it regular occurrence to 
connect with others. 

2 - Keep learning: Reading or listening to an audio book 
can alleviate loneliness. Try a new hobby e.g. crafting, 
knitting, making jewellery, painting or photography - you 
might even start to earn some extra money from your 
hobby! 

3 - Join a club e.g. fishing, walking, running, gardening. It 
can be good for our physical health as well as a chance to 
meet new people. 

4 - Volunteer for a local group to meet like-minded people 
and feel good about giving back. 

5 - Take notice: of how you are feeling, practice self-care. 
Many of us experience feelings of loneliness in our lives. 

Take notice of others too, do they appear 
lonely? Helping others to connect makes us 
feel better. 

http://www.cornwallft.nhs.uk/outlook-south-west
http://www.mandown-cornwall.co.uk
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Cornwall Bereavement Network is a 
combination of bereavement 

services in Cornwall that have 
come together in order to make 

support more accessible for those 
who have experienced the death of 
a love one. Their website has a list 

of services available to offer support: 
www.cornwallbereavementnetwork.org 

Alternatively, you can phone on 01208 834620 to speak to 
someone about where to find the right emotional support.  
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If you have any queries, feedback or suggestions regarding any of the information in this newsletter  

please let us know by via the Feedback section on our website. 

Alternatively, if you would prefer to speak to someone in person, please phone in on 01726 882745 and speak to a member of 

our dedicated team who are here to help in the best way they can.  

The Probus Surgery Team 


